
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Friday 19rd November 2021 
 
 
 
 

School Road Closure 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
 
I wrote to you last month to tell you that the planned School Road Closure scheme had been postponed 
by the Council due to finance restraints. 
 
However, I have now received an email from the Healthy Streets Officer for Westminster and Kensington 
and Chelsea Council, who has informed me that the funding has now been found and, as such, the 
consultation can begin.  
 
If successful, the road outside of the School would be closed to all but exempt vehicles between 
approximately 8.30-9.15am and 2.30-3.30pm during Term times. 
 
This is a measure we have had to consider as we are still concerned about the traffic situation at the 
start and end of the day.  
 
The consultation has now started and will run until 2nd January 2022. There will be advantages and 
disadvantages to the scheme, so it is important that the Council hear your views before a decision is 
made.  
 
Please use this link to access the consultation web page. 
 
https://consult.rbkc.gov.uk/communities/st-charles-primary-school-street/ 
 
 
 
With kind regards, 
 

Tony Lynch 

Head of school 
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